## Memo

To: Munster Town Council

From: Chief of Police, Stephen Scheckel

Date: October 19th, 2020

Re: Open Bidding Process for Squad Cars

I am requesting the Munster Town Council authorize the opening of the bidding process for six (6) Ford Interceptor AWD vehicles to be used for the patrol division and investigations division of the Munster Police department. The bidding process would run from October 20<sup>th</sup> through November 6<sup>th</sup>, 2020. (Attached letter needs to be signed by the President of the Council and the Clerk Treasurer)

## Recommendation

By motion and voice vote, authorize the Police Department to open the bidding process for new police vehicles.